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ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF NAMIBIA, 3RD MAY 2021.

Madam President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Namibia to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive national report and update provided.
We welcome the plans by Namibia to enact new legislation on the rights, protection and care of older people and call upon the Government to speed up the process of finalizing the legislation.
In the spirit of a constructive engagement, Zambia wishes to recommend to Namibia the following:

1.  Implement the relevant recommendations Namibia supported during the last review, relating to the rights of women and girls.
2.  Adopt a law that clearly defines international crimes and ensure they are retroactive to include crimes committed in 2011 onwards.

3.  Ensure the availability of sufficient youth facilities so that all juveniles in pretrial detention were held separately from adults.
4.  Address the obstacles faced by victims of domestic violence in seeking remedies and obtaining protection.

We wish to conclude by wishing Namibia a successful review.

I thank you Madam President.
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